
 

Question On Notice 
 

No. 1208 
 

Asked on 27 October 2022 
 

 
MR B HEAD ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION 
 
With reference to the Gladstone Port access— 
 
Will the Minister outline what progress has been made to invest funding by the Federal 
Government in 2019 for the upgrade of Heavy Vehicle access, specifying any formal works, 
designs and consultation undertaken? 
 
ANSWER 
 
I thank the Member for Callide for the question. 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads completed the Access to Gladstone Port 
upgrade project business case in 2021 and consultation was undertaken on identified options. 
Detailed design is expected to start in 2023 and the timeline for the project’s delivery, including 
formal works, will be determined once detailed design has been completed. 
 


